Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

March 5, 2013
Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, John Olmstead, Dave Nickerson and also TA Bob Veloski was in attendance.

At 6:39 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Dave Nickerson made a motion to approve the minutes of February 19, 2013, 2nd by Chair Leighton
All were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Katy reviewed the amount voted at the last meeting for the Library.  She stated that Bob Veloski called and when the figures were entered in the spread sheet the amount was $113,808.  Katy made a motion to reaffirm the vote for the Library budget in the amount of $113,808, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.
Review of Financial Report 

New Business

Other- Appointments

Outside Agencies
First Fruits Food pantry and Melanie Van Tassel were invited to the meeting to discuss the needs of the town for the pantries.  Bob Presby the new Director for First Fruits met with the Budget Committee to discuss a brief history of his pantry.  Bob reported that in 2009 they served approximately 50 clients and now serve approximately 30 families. The funding First Fruits receives is from the town and from other churches and from the general public.  Mr. Presby also stated that Sanbornton Central School does a food drive once a year that adds additional food to the shelves.  Mr. Presby reports that the pantry can also receive USDA food and items from the NH food bank at reduced costs as well as local supermarkets will contact him for items they may have for donations.  The First Fruits pantry serves Sanbornton and also Belmont, Tilton and Northfield and they make every effort to separate food just for Sanbornton residents because of our funding.  They also provide fruit to Sanbornton Central School once a month.  Mr. Presby stated that there is an application process for assistance and the guidelines are set by the government.
Melanie was not present, however Katy spoke to the conversation they had.  Katy reported for Melanie that 70% of the clients served at the Town pantry are already welfare recipients, therefore the application for assistance is used for service at the pantry.  Melanie does collect family size, proof of income, proof of residency etc. to qualify other clients.  Katy reported that Melanie and Mr. Presby have met to discuss joining forces and opening twice a month in one location and the process needed for separating items for Sanbornton residents only. To open twice a month the plan would be to open one day a month for just Sanbornton and once for outside towns and Sanbornton, so there would still be two opportunities for our residents to receive assistance.   Melanie also felt that if the pantries combined forces, there would be no increase to the request for funding and working together would leverage better resources for food and use of volunteers.  It was also discussed that this joint effort would not happen overnight and there needs to be more conversations to work out all the issues that may be affected by the merger.
Roger Grey made a motion to accept the food pantry budgets, lines 4415.900 for $3000 and 4415.000 for $3500 for a total of $6500, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor. 
Dave Nickerson made a motion to accept lines 4415.200 for $1000, 4415.300 for $750 and 4415.600 for $1521 for a total of $3271, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor.  This will make a total for the Health and Community Organizations for $9771.

Planning Board

Katy reported talking with Bob Ward the Town Planner regarding our questions.  Katy presented an email from Bob that still presented questions and John Olmstead made a motion to table the planning board budget at this time, 2ndby Chair Leighton all were in favor. There were additional questions regarding the request for money for the Master plan items.
Other


The Budget Committee discussed the Library budget and still has questions and would like a breakdown of lines ending in .670, .390, .612, and .670 to show how this money was spent exactly.  Katy will send Cab another email.


Chair Leighton made a motion to extend the meeting until 9pm, 2nd by Dave all were in favor.


The Budget Committee reviewed the financial report presented dated month ending January 31, 2013.  The committee questioned line 4324.500, Household Hazard waste day and this money not expended to date. Bob will ask the BOS and or Johnny Van Tassel as to the date for this program both last year and for this year.  


Bob also pointed out that line 4220.860 for the Fire Dept. was over and there was an offset for this to correct this problem.


Bob also reported that line 4909.900, they would be asking for $118,000 from the Trust funds for bridges.

Adjourn


At 8:48pm, Chair Leighton made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by John Olmstead, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

